

921 JORDAN STREET SHREVEPORT, LOUISIANA 71101 318.221.2675 FAX 318.226.6334 www.loyolaprep.org

Our Mission is to become men and women of conscience, character, and compassion, continuing the Jesuit Catholic tradition of discipline, academic excellence, student involvement, and community service "for The Greater Glory of God" (AMDG)

January 11, 2024

Dear Current and Future Loyola Flyer Families,

Thank you for entrusting Loyola College Prep with your child's education and for believing in Loyola's tradition of academic excellence. Your commitment helps us fulfill our mission to mold our students into men and women of conscience, character, and compassion.

Our commitment and responsibility to our students, families, and faculty includes the difficult task of determining our annual tuition and fees to meet the ongoing needs of Loyola College Prep. For years, tuition has been below the actual cost to educate each student in order to keep Loyola affordable for students who desire a four-year, faith based, college prep education where lifelong relationships are made. The actual cost would make Loyola less accessible for many of our families whose children bring value to our school in so many unique ways. We all benefit from the generous contributions of alumni, parents, and community benefactors who realize the value of a Catholic education at Loyola.

In trying to maintain a balance between affordability while still meeting the needs of our school, your Loyola Board of Directors (BOD) voted to approve a 3% increase in tuition for the 2024-25 school year. The tuition and fee structure are outlined below:

Tuition	\$11,100
Building Fund Fee	\$400
Activity Fee *	\$495
Classroom/Textbook Fees	\$250
Total Tuition and Fees (All fees will be included in FACTS and can be spread over desired payment plans)	\$12,245

^{*} Activity Fee Includes: Accident Insurance, Yearbook, Athletic Fee, Tech Fee, Student ID, Style Show, Parent Association Dues, and Campus Security

We recognize the financial sacrifice you make when you choose Loyola, but we believe you are truly making an investment in your child's education and future. Many of our graduates enter college with significant credit hours and are awarded substantial scholarships helping decrease the total cost of their college education.

Though the total cost of tuition and fees for the 2024-25 academic year is approximately \$2,800 below the actual cost to educate one student at Loyola, we do not want tuition costs to prevent any student who wants an education with us from earning one. Therefore, we offer various levels of financial assistance and various payment plans to help as much with family budgeting. Please contact our business office at 318-226-6284, and our financial team will work diligently to accommodate your individual financial circumstances.

We will continue to provide an option during registration on TADS to pay the full cost to educate for those families who are both able and willing to bridge the tuition gap. Loyola's families are some of the most generous, and we were amazed but not surprised by the number of our families who made this commitment in previous years. This option will remain for the 2024-25 school year, and you can again be the benefactor for those in need. The \$2,800 difference will be recognized as a tax-deductible contribution and continues to be a wonderful testament to our Catholic identity and mission.

Once again, thank you for your commitment to Loyola, as well as your sacrifices and hard work that make an education here possible. Please pray for Loyola and its continued success as we pray for you and the success of your student.

Sincerely,

Leland G. Horton

Leland Horton

President of the Loyola College Prep Board of Directors

John H. LeBlanc '84 *Principal*

John H. WPC